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CHAIR CARROLL: '"
(gavel) . . . The Human Services and Economic Development
Committee will now come to order. And welcome, Members. We have here with us
today, our Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson, Members Danny Mateo and Michael Molina.
Mr. Hokama will be a little late. He will be joining us shortly. Our Corporation Counsel,
we have Ed Kushi and our Deputy Corporation Counsel also, we have J.D. Kim. Our
Committee staff, we have Tamara Koiler [sic], Koller, our Legislative Analyst,
David Raatz, our Legislative Attorney, and Jo-Ann Sato, our Committee Secretary. For
Administration, we have Aimee Anderson, Maui Humane Society, representing Director
of Human Concerns Alice Lee.
This morning we are going to, well, first of all, anybody wishing to testify on either
agenda item that we have this morning? We have only two items, HSED-17,
PROPOSED BILL AMENDING CHAPTER 6.04, MAUl COUNTY CODE, AS IT
RELATES TO DOG REGULATIONS, DANGEROUS DOGS, IMPOUND AND
PENALTIES, and HSED-16, BILL TO PROHIBIT THE EXHIBITION OF CAPTIVE
CETACEANS. Anybody wishing to sign up on these two ... on these two bills please
come down. And we're going to have public testimony separate on each one. We're
going to have public testimony on HSED-17, amending Maui County Code as it relates
to dogs, and then we will, when we finish that, we will have public testimony on the next
item .
. . . (Short pause). .. And at this time, Members, the proposed bill before you that's
attached to County Communication 02-207 is to clarify that dogs designated as vicious
dogs prior to the enactment of Ordinance 2922 in Fiscal Year 2000, shall be
redesignated as dangerous dogs and incorporate various technical amendments. And if
there is no objections or questions at this time, we will accept public testimony on this
item.

MS. KOLLER: Mr. Chair, we have no members that have, no members of the public that have
signed up for the first item HSED-17.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anybody in the audience that wishes to give testimony on the first
item? Hearing none, public testimony on the first item, HSED-17, is now closed. And,
Aimee, could you give us an overview please?
MS. ANDERSON:
Yes.
Thank you, Council Chair.
Let me identify myself first.
Aimee Anderson, Animal Control Supervisor with the Maui Humane Society. As was
indicated in the summary, this is basically a housekeeping bill but there are a couple of
additions that were basically oversights when the language was created in 2000. I'm
going to go over this very briefly.
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Under 6.04.045A, you see new language underlined regarding informing the Humane
Society of where the dog is being loca [sic], kept and any change of address. That is
because there was no requirement for a owner of a dangerous dog to inform anyone
where if they have moved which obviously presents a public safety issue if we can't
even ensure the dog is being kept according to what is required. That has been a
problem and so that is being addressed with that language. If you move down further to
No.3, "when off the owner's property" was the original language, the dog had to be kept
leashed and muzzled. Other than that, the owner of a dangerous dog had to keep the
dog in a fully enclosed kennel or in his, in the home. This did not provide any outlet for
the owner of a dangerous dog to have their dog leashed and muzzled on their own
property to basically allow the dog to relieve itself. Pretty simple stuff.
Throughout Page 2, you'll see areas where humane society has just simply been
removed from capitalization and, and so it's not actually a title, it's a description. On
Page 3 under E, if an enforcement officer has probable cause to believe that a dog is
dangerous, okay, that just simply aligns itself more so with judicial language because
that is recognized by the, the courts as to what constitutes probable cause. Okay. And
in regards to the underlined portion, the conditions of ownership, that basically is just a
clean up to, to specify that this is, this dog belongs to an owner and what the owner's
responsibilities are. Okay. Moving down to J, all dogs designated as vicious dogs by
the Humane Society prior to the enactment of Ordinance 2922 shall be redeSignated as
dangerous dogs as defined by Section 6.04.010 and shall be subject to this section.
This is called, you know, for lack of a better word, a grandfather clause. We have a lot
of dogs that were deemed vicious under the old law prior to December of 2000 and this
simply brings them into the, under the heading of a dangerous dog with the same
provisions that would apply. Just for clarification, the provisions under the old
dangerous or vicious dog law are very similar to what we have been working with, with
the dangerous dog law. So, there's not a lot of changes there. Okay.
And then lastly, on Page 4C, a court of competent jurisdiction may order that vicious, a
vicious dog be seized, impounded, and euthanized. That word "vicious" was an
oversight. That was left in by accident. It should have been omitted when the bill was
introduced. Dangerous dog is the correct language to be in that section. And the same
explanation for further down under A, again, the word "vicious" should have been
omitted and replaced with "dangerous".
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Before I ask if you have any questions to her, Corporation
Counsel, Mr. Kushi, do you have any comment?
MR. KUSHI: No, Mr. Chair. And for the record, sitting next to my right is not J.D. Kim,
although, they're both young and aggressive. His name is Blaine Kobayashi.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Members, any questions? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. A question for Aimee. Just
for the public's information it may, might be trivial but what breed of dogs are considered
to have a high probability of being dangerous? I mean as, you know, from, the expert
from Humane Society, is there a list of certain types of dogs to be on the, to be watched
out for?
MS. ANDERSON: No. Let me, let me clarify. To stereotype breeds of dogs and their
behavior is probably as ignorant as stereotyping people by their nationality. Okay. We
look at every dog based on its individual temperament and behavior. If you're talking
about dog bite statistics that are National statistics, the dogs that are, most breeds that
are most likely to bite are, you're going to be a little bit surprised with this, are dogs,
Cocker spaniels, Dalmatians, Poodles. The dogs that cause the most egregious of
injurious and death are Wolf hybrids, Pit Bulls, Rottweilers but they are not
Those dogs are the ones I just mentioned, the
more ... more likely to bite.
Cocker spaniels, Dalmatians.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That's the exact reason why I brought that up.
MS. ANDERSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Because looking at National statistics you, you know, so that's
for the public's information. So, it had nothing to do with, you know, I'm not saying that
I'm stereotyping dogs but I wanted you to bring that out so the, to, to let the public know
which types of dogs are biting people more. So, so, you know, so, because you might
have some one out there who tends to think that, oh, Pit Bulls or Doberman Pinchers
are the ones that-MS. ANDERSON: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --seem to get more involved in vicious attacks.
MS. ANDERSON: Those are the ones that get the most press, of course, because when they
do bite, they do tend to cause more serious injuries. That is true. However, those of us
that can recall 20 years ago, the top dogs for serious injuries were Dobermans and
German Shepherds. We hardly ever see Dobermans or German Shepherds causing
bites anymore, that's simply because those breeds are not as popular as they used to
be. The popular breeds, of course, now in 2002 are Pit Bulls and Rottweilers. And so,
if you see serious injury bite statistics they tend to be on the top, not because they're
more likely but because there's more of them out there in our communities than there
ever were before.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any more questions? Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Aimee, just to follow up again on Page 3
and that would be Item E. In that particular item, if an enforcement officer has probable
cause, that's kind of a subjective call, yeah? Can you tell me what probable cause
would include?
MS. ANDERSON: Yeah, that would include a full investigation of the facts of the case, okay,
and that is based on the facts of the case not hearsay. Okay. Our burden of proof in
the animal control sector when we deem dangerous is probable cause. The appeal,
there is an appeal process if someone disagrees and that is with the Maui County
Animal Control Board. Now, their burden of proof is a higher degree than ours. So
there is an outlet. If someone disagrees with our decision then they would go to the
Animal Control Board, and the appeals board would hear all the facts of the case from
both the dog owner, any witnesses he has that's pertinent to the case, any victims, any
witnesses, and they ultimately make the decision. However, there is also an additional
level that a dog owner can take if they disagree with the appeals board's decision and
that is to Circuit Court.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So, at the time that a dog owner is cited, they also are
provided information on the appeals process?
MS. ANDERSON: There is a whole process involved. It's actually a fairly complex process
involved in deeming a dog dangerous. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And that process if provided to the home--to the dog owner?
MS. ANDERSON: Every time. Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL:
Any further questions?
Hearing none.
Members, I think it's
self-explanatory. This is more a housekeeping item then anything else and the Chair
would accept a motion that the proposed bill be recommended to the full Council for first
reading and that County Communication No. 02-207 be filed.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Discussion? Hearing none. All in favor?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed? Motion carried. Thank you.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson and
Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of proposed bill, as revised, and FILING of
communication

CHAIR CARROLL: We're going to take a short five-minute recess ... . (gavel) . ..
RECESS: 9:15 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:20 a.m.
CHAIR CARROLL: ... HSED-16.
ITEM NO. 16: RE: PROPOSED BILL TO PROHIBIT THE EXHIBITION OF CAPTIVE
CETACEANS. (C.C.01-232)
CHAIR CARROLL: Tamara.
MS. KOLLER: Mr. Chair, the first testifier will be La 'akea Kaufman and then followed by
Greg Kaufman.
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CHAIR CARROLL: While he's coming down, let me remind you that each testifier has three
minutes. At three minutes, you have one minute to conclude or at that time at three
minutes, you can choose to come back for three more after the last speaker.

.. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

MISS KAUFMAN: Aloha mai kakou '0 wau '0 La 'akea Kaufman, mana '0 au pono na na'ia e
noho ma ke kai no ka mea pehea kau na 'au i na aia 'oe i kekahi wahi me na holoholona
kai 'ea 'e a aia na makua a aia he mau keiki ke nana nei ia 'oe. A aia na po 'e ke pa'i
ki'i nei ia 'oe kekahi. A kela i na la a pau. A pehea ina ua lawe 'ia 'ai 'oe mai kou
'ohana maio A 'a 'ole pono makou elawe 'ia lakou ma kia mua.
Hello, my name is La 'akea Kaufman. I think that dolphins should stay in the sea
because how would you feel if you were in a place where all the other sea animals were
and there was plenty of parents and there was plenty of children looking at you, and
there was plenty of flashing cameras and that's every day? And what if they took you
from your family? But we are not supposed to take them in the first place. Thank you.
Do you have any questions?
CHAIR CARROLL:
questions?

Thank you.

And we appreciate you coming today.

Members, any

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Question, question for the testifier. Good morning, La'akea.
MISS KAUFMAN: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: May, may I ask who taught, who taught you how to speak such
very good Hawaiian?
MISS KAUFMAN: Mostly, I went to Hawaiian Immersion School, the preschool across the
road, that's where I began preschool and that, I just learned from that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, I'm very impressed. Maika'i. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Wait one. Councilmember Johnson. One minute. One minute.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Pehea oe?
MISS KAUFMAN: Maika'i.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mahalo.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Proceed.
MR. KAUFMAN: My name is Greg Kaufman. She's also a third grader at the Hawaiian
Immersion Program at Kula Kai Aupuni at the Paia School.
My name is Greg Kaufman. Aloha, Council members. I'm President of Pacific Whale
Foundation. I'm here to speak on behalf of over 180,000 local, national, and
international supporters to voice our collective support of HSED-16. I would like to go
on record requesting an investigation into why Corporation Counsel took nearly one
year to file an opinion on this bill. I find it suspicious and highly coincidental that the
Corporation Counsel waited until the developers of a proposed dolphinarium in Kihei
becan [sic], began construction before rendering their opinion. I believe Corporation
Counsel has wrongly advised this committee on the issue of federal preemption and,
and has misconstrued the Marine Mammal Protection Act.
The Marine Mammal Protection Act allows for taking of marine mammals, which
includes capturing, harming, harassing, and even killing marine mammals, which
include cetaceans. Corporation Counsel is suggesting that a federal permit to keep
cetaceans in captivity somehow supercedes the community's decision about whether
captivity shall be allowed in a given community. Nothing could be further from the truth.
If Maui bans cetaceans in captivity, that in no way limits the federal authority to issue
permits, nor does it prevent any individual organization from getting a permit. It merely
prevents an individual or organization from holding cetaceans in captivity in a specific
community setting. To ban the display of marine mammals has nothing to do with the
act of taking. In order to display, the take must have already occurred. To prevent the
display does not influence or prevent the take, since it still can occur. The Marine
Mammal Protection Act and the Endangered Species Act allow take for a number of
purposes but they do not mandate these purposes. That is, to get a permit to take for
the purposes of display does not legislate display, it merely allows it. Any community
continues to have the right to mandate what is allowed in their community.
A permit is just that, permission to be exempted from federal restrictions on mistreating
marine mammals. It is not a law that says the permittee is legally obligated to keep a
dolphin. Just as a community has to right to prevent the construction of any facility it
deems inconsistent with its values, it also has the right to limit activities which it deems
unethical. While a community does not have the power to allow its citizens to do things
the federal government says are illegal, it does not follow that a community must allow
anything the federal government says is legal to occur in its arena.
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If a corporation gets a permit to build a nuclear power plant from the federal
government, it does not follow that the residents of Maui would be obligated to let them
build the facility on our island. Just because the federal government says an individual
can keep dolphins in captivity, does not obligate us to let them be kept in captivity-MS. KOLLER: Three minutes.
MR. KAUFMAN: --on MauL That is up to us, we the citizens of Maui, not the federal
government, not NOAA, not Corporation Counsel, not the Weinberg Foundation, and
not the Dolphin Institute. I urge you to have the courage today to pass out of committee
HSED-16 and ensure that Maui is a place where whales live wild and free. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions? Hearing none. Thank you. Proceed.
MS. KOLLER: Our next testifier will be Merrill Kaufman followed by Robin La 'a.
MS. KAUFMAN: Aloha mai kakou. My name is Merrill Kaufman. I'm the Director of Education
at the Pacific Whale Foundation. And it seems that in considering of HSED-16 an
important question has been missed. A question of whether federal preemption exists.
So, during my time today, I would like to share some comments that were submitted by
Nicole Paquette who is the General Counsel for the Animal Protection Institute out of
Sacramento. And her comments specifically address the legal opinion concerning
federal preemption or preemption of federal law:
It has come to our attention that the Maui County Council is concerned about the
possible legal action if the Council were to adopt an ordinance prohibiting the display of
captive cetaceans. To date, 17 cities and/or counties across the country have passed
ordinances that prohibit the display of cetaceans. In addition, South Carolina has
enacted a state band on the public display of cetaceans. To my knowledge, no lawsuits
have been filed to date challenging any of these prohibitions. An issue that arose at
previous County Council meetings was whether or not the Marine Mammal Protection
Act or MMPA preempts a city or county's ability to adopt an ordinance prohibiting the
public display of marine mammals. The MMPA, as Greg has just mentioned, allows
marine mammals to be taken, that's a quote, taken for public display. The MMPA
governs the field of law relating to the taking and importation of marine mammals from
the wild. The primary intent of the law is to protect certain species and population
stocks of marine mammals that either currently are or may be endanger of extinction or
depletion as a result of human activities. The MMPA clearly states that States may not
enforce laws or regulations relating to the taking of marine mammals within the state
unless authority has been explicitly transferred them for the conservation and
management of that species to a particular state.
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Again, the MMPA reflects taking and not prohibition of the display of marine mammals.
These are two very separate concepts. Taking is defined under the MMPA as "to
harass, hunt, capture, or kill, or to attempt to harass, hunt, capture, or kill any marine
mammal". Public display of cetaceans is not a taking of marine mammals as defined
under the Marine Mammal Protection Act. The MMPA is silent on whether or not a city
or county is preempted from adopting a local law prohibiting the public display of marine
mammals. No federal laws prohibit the display of captive or wild animals including
marine mammals. And it's very important to note that in addition, the federal
government does not occupy this field of law and there is no expressed preemption
within the Marine Mammal Protection Act. This clearly suggests, and case law supports
this notion, that state and local governments may adopt laws in the area of prohibiting
the public display of captive and wild animals.
It is uncertain what legal cause of action one would have in challenging an ordinance
prohibiting the display of captive cetaceans. An ordinance prohibiting certain species
from display does not preclude entities from performing within a locality. Rather it
prohibits the animals specifically listed within the ordinance from performing. Moreover,
a County prohibition does not preclude an entity from displaying in other cities and
counties where no prohibition exists. Clearly adopting the proposed ordinance possess,
poses no liability on the County and falls within the county's policy powers to make as
law. Thus, there appears to be no impediment to the Maui County Council in moving
ahead with the proposed ordinance.
We urge you to maintain your island's integrity and reputation as a special place-MS. KOLLER: Three minutes.
MS. KAUFMAN: --where one can experience the natural beauty of the Pacific by supporting
HSED-16. If you have any questions about this matter, please do not hesitate to
contact us. And this testimony is signed Nicole G. Paquette, General Counsel for the
Animal Protection Institute.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions? Thank you.
MS. KAUFMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
MS. LA 'A: Aloha, my name is Robin La 'a. I'm a native Hawaiian whose lineage dates back as
far as 920 A.D. I was told by my kupuna that we harvest anything from the ocean, it's
for food. That anything from the shoreline to the open ocean that is necessary for food
can be harvested. We do not eat air breathing reptiles or mammals, as they posses the
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breath of life which we call ha. Cetaceans in captivity has long been debated because
you've removed them first from their natural environment and disrupted their social
structure as well as disrupted their life cycle. They don't disclose to the public
information like the mammals grieving process that occurs immediately after captivity, or
the mortality rate, or the medications that they have med [sic], administer to these
cetaceans that are not natural for them to be taking like Prozac and to balance their
depression. They also don't let you know about the behaviors that they exhibit after
performance hours, which clearly shows the disapproval of being captured in the first
place.
Because of public awareness, now we have the issue of reintroducing them back to the
wild. This wouldn't have been an issue had you not taken them out of their natural
environment to begin with. As people, we've done them the greatest harm at the
expense of the mammal, not to mention the expense of the capture, the housing, and
care of these mammals that are already in captivity, as well as the revenue that is
charged to the general public who want to be with them to defray that cost.
Today, we have a chance to remedy the wrongs of the past. Let it begin with this bill
HSED-16. As people we have a choice, the mammals don't. In a win-win situation,
revenue can be generated yearly by observation, education, and research done on the
open ocean because of its unlimited resources. You've not removed them from their
natural environment. You've not disrupted their life cycle. We have a voice, they don't.
Today, I chose to use my voice on their behalf for their benefit to support this bill for
these very reasons. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Questions? Thank you. Proceed.
MS. KOLLER: The next testifier will be Steve Sipman followed by Robert Lafferty.
MR. SIPMAN: My name is Steve Sipman. I am speaking as an individual today. Chairman,
Members of the Council, as you know we've, we've, we've put a lot of letters, and
signatures, and petitions, and phone calls, and faxes on your desk. We, we asked
people to stop sending information into you folks on this topic because enough is
enough. I mean at some point the, the, the message is clear regarding the will of the
people, the sentiments involved here, and what the community considers as an
appropriate standard. Certainly, dolphins in captivity, marine mammals in captivity is
not part of Maui's cultural tradition in any sense.
I understand Corp. Counsel tried to draw a parallel between Lahaina whaling days and
the, the legitimacy of keeping dolphins in captivity at Maui Nui Park that they were
related because it has to do with people interacting with cetaceans. You know this
disjointed and biased logic really, really bothers a lot of people who have worked hard
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on this and I would just ask you folks to, today, to look at the, the legal opinions, theirs
and other attorneys. If you don't have enough legal opinions, we can get more. You
know we can begin to just have lawyers just send you opinion after opinion on how you,
you may go ahead with this, that it is perfectly within the state's right in home rule to do
this. And I also think that, besides the fact that historians are watching this very closely,
this may be one of the most significant decisions that happens in this Council that
affects something very, very big.
So, please I hope you do the right thing. I hope you move this out of committee and we
look forward to addressing it when it gets to the full Council. Any questions?
CHAIR CARROLL: Questions, Members? Thank you very much.
MR. SIPMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
MR. LAFFERTY: Aloha, Council members, Chairman Carroll. My name is Rob Lafferty. I've
testified before this committee as a panel member the last time that you met on this
issue but I'm here today as an individual and hopefully I won't fall down like I did earlier
this morning so. You've got conflicting legal opinions on this resolution and I submit to
you that the only way you're going to get a definitive answer on that is if the law is
actually passed and someone chooses to challenge it in court. Other than that, it's just
a matter of one person's opinion, informed opinion, granted but one person's opinion
versus another's.
What I would like to remind you of today is something that came up in our testimony
before and that's that dolphins in particular have what researchers call a signature
sound. That means that they have a name, and that's a name that they either give
themselves or a name that is given to them. They use that name to identify themselves
to other dolphins. They are aware of other dolphins names and can communicate those
names to each other. Dolphins like to talk to each other. So, I imagine they gossip
about each other with their friends. Whales love to sing. They live in communities.
They travel great distances in the open ocean. They like to come to the islands to visit
just like humans do. The difference between us and our cetacean cousins is a lot
smaller than we used to think and that, that distance is getting smaller and smaller
every day as we become more enlightened about the cetacean family.
So, what I'm asking you to do today is to make a statement with your vote that says that
here in Maui County we're going to be moving into the future in how we deal with
cetaceans, which is interacting with them in the open ocean. The practice of keeping
cetaceans in captivity is outdated in most places in the world and it's almost archaic.
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And as our technology increases, and as our enlightenment and understanding
increases, we will be spending time in the open ocean studying whales and cetal [sic],
dolphins in their natural environment, not in an abnormal setting where we can't learn
very much about them at all.
In particular, to me keeping whales or dolphins captive for fun and profit seems
especially cruel. Free cetaceans have an almost unlimited range of movement and
they're able to travel tremendous distances in three different dimensions, something that
we can't do, and they're part of an extended family. If we deprive them of their
birthright, of their freedom, of their community that's a loss that we can't even really
begin to understand because it involves taking away from them something that we don't
even possess and we have no right to do that. As fellow beings on this planet, they
have the right to live their life without us profiting from their behaviors. So, to me it's a
moral and ethical decision that you have today and that the final authority on the way to
vote on this is not in the various legal opinions that you have but in your heart and how
you feel about this issue. And that's alii have today.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Questions? Thank you. Proceed.
MR. KOLLER: Mr. Chairman, we are in receipt of 16 additional emails and written testimony, if
we can accept them into the record.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any objections to accepting this in the record?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No objection.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
MS. KOLLER: There are no other testifiers on this item.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anyone else in the audience that wishes to give testimony on this
agenda item at this time? Hearing none. Public testimony is now closed .
. . . END PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR CARROLL:
Members, we also have from Corporation Counsel dated today
s
October 31 t, a response to Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson's request of
September 24th. You have that before you. We have, you have reviewed the bill before
you. Does anybody have any questions on the proposed bill? If not, I'll ask Corporation
Counsel if he has any comments at this time, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, no, other than what we wrote to you in our response dated today.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Alright. And just for the members of the audience, the reason we don't
have a lot of questions now is because we've gone over this many times before and I
think all the members including myself are very familiar with it. And seeing no questions
at this time, I would accept a motion from the floor that the proposed bill be
recommended to the Council for first reading and that County Communication
No. 01-232 be filed.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: Moved and seconded. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Councilmember Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: The only thing that I would like to introduce at this time is there have
been further definitions. Since some of the testimony was received last time, there were
further definitions that have been added into the bill and I think that it's important if you
need me to do an amendment requesting that those definitions be added in, I would be
happy to make that amendment also.
CHAIR CARROLL: Tamara, do we need an amendment or we can just ask staff to make
these corrections?
MS. KOLLER: Mr. Chair, it would be better if we had an amendment to add the definitions for
captive cetaceans and exhibit.
CHAIR CARROLL: Alright, I will accept the motion to amend the motion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. At this point in time, I would make a motion to amend
HSED-16 to include the definitions outlined in Chapter 6.01 prohibiting the exhibition of
captive cetaceans and this would be under 6.01.010 definitions. And the definitions
include captive, the definitions include cetaceans, and the definitions include exhibit.
And those are contained within the document. If you'd like me to read that, that's fine
but I just make a motion to really include this as a part to further clarify these particular
terms.
CHAIR CARROLL: I think that's sufficient. Do I have a second?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved and seconded. Discussion? Hearing none. All in favor?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed? Motion carried to amend the motion.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson and
Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

REVISE PROPOSED BILL TO INCLUDE DEFINITIONS

CHAIR CARROLL: Back to the main motion. All those in favor?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed? Motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson and
Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Council member Hokama

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of proposed bill, as revised, and FILING of
communication

CHAIR CARROLL: I would like to thank my committee members and especially those that
have been involved in this process for their diligence in coming out and staying with us
over this long period of time that it took us to pass this out of committee. And it is
appreciated. Thank you very much. And to our television audience which has joined us
today, thank you for being with us. Hearing no further action--Councilmember Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I just wanted to thank the Chair for bringing this out, finally, and for
the other committee members for supporting the community in this bill, and for the many
hours of testimony that were received, and the many faxes and emails. And while legal
opinions are always going to differ, I really think that I appreciate what you did,
Mr. Chair, I do.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, thank you, Mr. Chairman. Before we break,
I'd like to just wish everyone a very happy and safe Halloween this evening. And as we
all know politics can be very intense and serious but it's also good to take time out and
smile a little bit. So, as my little gesture here today, I'd like to wish every one a happy
Halloween and to all of our cheese heads and cheese lovers out there. Happy
Halloween.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Molina. It is deeply appreciated.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And may I say one further thing, Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I hope every one has a "spooktacular" day and I brought my little
friend and he has a message. . . .(GHOST SOUNDS) . ..
CHAIR CARROLL: His message is well received.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Have, have a "spooktacular" day.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Mateo, any comment? If not, I will reiterate that I hope
that everyone has a very happy and safe Halloween. And this meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURN: 9:45 a.m.
APPROVED:

ROBERT CARROLL
Chair
Transcribed by: Cathy L. Simmons
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